
   
 

 
1 

 

 

Jesus, we bring everything to the foot of your holy cross, by which you have redeemed the world 

 

Fr Mark writes: 

“Dear Brothers and Sisters, since the beginning of Lent until now we 
have prepared our hearts by penance and charitable works. Today we 
gather together to herald with the whole Church the beginning of the 
celebration of our Lord's Paschal Mystery, that is to say, of his Passion 
and Resurrection. For it was to accomplish this mystery that he entered 
his own city of Jerusalem. Therefore, with all faith and devotion, let us 
commemorate the Lord's entry into the city for our salvation, following 
in his footsteps, so that, being made by his grace partakers of the cross, 
we may have a share also in his Resurrection and in his life.” 
 
The Church asks for each of us to enter into every liturgy with “full, 
conscious and active participation”. That’s a hard task week in, week out 
as we try to put aside those unwanted distractions and, for those of us 
who struggle with mornings, to wipe the cobwebs away from our eyes! 
In essence, though, we’re asked to bring our lives, as they are, with all 
their worries, joys, fears, desires, hopes and pains and place them 
before the Lord, so that He may mould them and fashion them, shape 
them and transform them. By participating fully, consciously and 
actively, we’re allowing our embodied souls to engage with the reality of 
God’s healing and life-giving love. Our lives cannot be a “spectator 
sport” and neither can our celebrations of the sacred liturgy. 
Here in our parish, over the last few weeks, we’ve been participating in 
our Spiritual Campaign for Lent, “Seriously, God? Making sense when 
life doesn’t make sense”. Fr Anthony and I have been offering homilies 
on this theme and many of you have been receiving daily emails of 
encouragement (and sometimes challenge) and/or reading the book 
that goes with the series and/or engaging in some deep and moving 
conversations in Lenten Small Groups. We’ve been trying, together, to 
grapple with some of those tough questions and issues that often keep 
us from taking God seriously or developing deeper faith and trust in 
God. 
We have looked at how to make sense of those times when God says 
no. Jesus shows us that God’s no’s are to help us live in true freedom – 
freedom from being enslaved to our own desires, self-centred lifestyle 
and the opinions and whims of other people. 
We have looked at those times when God seems to let us down and not 
fulfil his promises to us. We looked at the story of Abraham and how 
God sometimes delays his response to build trust and obedience in us. 
We looked at changing our question from “why me” to “what are you 
teaching me about you, God?” God will work things out in his timing, in 
the fullness of time. 
We have looked at why God seems to allow the wrong people to be in 
charge. Why does God allow corrupt people to gain power? How does 
God allow people who abuse their power to be in positions of power? 
Why does he allow incompetent people to be in charge? We looked at 
what we could learn from the call of Moses. We learned that God sees 
his people suffering under corrupt leadership. He wants to lead his 
people to a better place. We can cry out for God to lead us to a better 
place but also consider whether God wants us to step up in our 
leadership. 
We have looked at those times when God seems to be getting in our 
way, not doing what we want him to do. We looked at the elder son in 
the parable of the prodigal son and how he relates to the religious 
leaders who were grumbling and complaining. The elder brother sees 
the father as standing in the way of life and so is unable to see the  

 

bigger picture of God’s grace at work, unwilling to share in the joy of the 
Father. 

We’ve looked at the problem of pain and suffering. Pain is a significant 
argument against the Gospel and Christianity. However, the scriptures do 
not run from this issue but address it head-on. We looked at St. Paul and 
what he teaches us about looking past the pain and focusing on Jesus. 

We’ve not pretended that these big questions and issues are easily 
solved, like a crossword puzzle or a quiz, where the answers are found 
neatly and succinctly at the back of the book. What we’ve hoped is that 
by wrestling with these topics together we can support each other and 
deepen our trust and faith in God. 

As we arrive now at Holy Week, I want to invite you to bring all these 
questions and challenges, burdens and blessings, conversations and 
struggles with you to our liturgy (in person or on livestream) and to place 
them at the foot of the cross. We bring them before Jesus who died there, 
a young man, full of promise. Although we cannot provide an explanation 
for every human experience, the Cross offers us hope that God can take 
any suffering, any death, and bring about good from it. God used the 
suffering and death of his Son to redeem the whole world. He can 
therefore also take our suffering and the pain and death of our loved ones 
and use them for great good too. 

The services of Holy Week are designed to allow us to become more 
aware of the saving mystery of God’s love in which we are called to 
participate. We are almost asked to engage in the events of that first Holy 
Week in slow motion, pausing to reflect on the various aspects of the 
mystery of Christ’s life, death and resurrection. I want to invite you to 
open your eyes and your noses to the rich symbols of this week, your ears 
to the words and music and silence, your mouths wide to proclaim boldly 
the responses and join in with the singing, your hands to embrace the 
cross he wishes to give you and your hearts to receive the fullness of his 
love. 

The music, the words, even the precious moments of silence are ways in 
which God speaks to us this week. Each procession, each gesture, each 
symbol, each time we kneel or stand or listen or kiss or offer peace or 
light a candle or wash feet or sing or receive the Lord in the Eucharist is 
an invitation to participate more fully in God’s very own life of love: the 
life of the Father who sent His Son into the world; of the Son who died 
out of his unfathomable love for us and was raised to new life; of the Spirit 
who has been breathed into our souls. 
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Welcome……... If this is your first time reading the newsletter, then you are particularly welcome. Please get in touch - we'd love to tell you about 
everything that's going on here, and invite you to join us.  Just to start you off, elsewhere in the newsletter you will find our services and other 
activities.  Look at our website https://www.catholicwinchester.org.uk/ , or our Facebook page   or email office@stpeterswinchester.org.uk   

Palm Sunday (Year C) – 10th April  
Procession :    Luke 19:28-40 
 
Entrance Antiphon: Jn 12:1, 12-13: Ps 23:9-10 
 
First reading:                            Isaiah 50:4-7 
 
Responsorial Psalm:              Ps 21:8-9, 17-20, 23-24. R. v.2 
My God, my God, why have you forsaken me? 
 
Second reading:                      Philippians 2:6-11 
 

Gospel Acclamation:    
R. Praise to you, O Christ, king of eternal glory! 
Christ was humbler yet, 
even to accepting death, death on a cross. 
But God raised him high 
and gave him the name which is above all names. 
R. Praise to you, O Christ, king of eternal glory! 
 
Gospel:   Luke 22:14-23:56                 
 

Communion Antiphon:      
Father, if this chalice cannot pass without my drinking it, 
your will be done. 

 

Good Friday Holy Land Appeal - Our Second Collection on Good Friday (15th April) is for the Custody of the Holy Land, in support of 

Christian communities in the land of Christ’s birth, to whom successive Popes have desired Catholics around the world to remain closely united. 
Today, there are approximately 150,000 Christians living in the Holy Land. As this Christian population struggles to survive in a volatile political 
environment, this appeal gives them a reason to remain in their homes, providing education, housing and humanitarian support, and thus 
safeguarding the Christian presence in the Holy Land. The Good Friday Collection is the main sources of 
funds for the maintenance of Christian life around these Sacred Sites. If you would like to give a gift to 
this collection, you can donate here: 
https://donate.giveasyoulive.com/campaign/holy-land-collection 

Receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation this Lent – One of the best ways to prepare for the Celebration of 

Easter is to take the opportunity to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation. God, through this Sacrament, desires to forgive our 
faults and heal us in any areas in our lives which stop us being free.  To help as many of us receive this beautiful sacrament before 
Easter, there will be a longer opportunity for confession on Saturday 9th April (9.30am-11am), with extra priests supporting.  The 
parish Lenten Reconciliation Service will be held at 7pm on Tuesday 12th April at St Peter’s Church.   

Mass Time Change – Tuesday 12th April As our clergy will be attending the Chrism Mass at Portsmouth Cathedral on Tuesday, the 12.15pm 

Mass at St Peter’s will be at the earlier time of 8am, followed by Morning Prayer. 
 

Supporting Ukraine  

 

Ways to help - The Diocese, through Caritas, Portsmouth Diocese, 

is working to keep parishioners and all in the diocese informed as to the 
up-to-date situation while we wait for the UK Government to clarify the 
role that faith organisations and other charities will play in the formal 
response to refugees entering the UK.   
Please look at the Caritas web site news and events page link below. 
https://caritasportsmouth.org.uk/news-events/ 
This page on the Caritas web site has a lot of information on it and a link 
to a resources page where we have collected advice and information 
from a number of other refugee organisations including Caritas Social 
Action Network (CSAN) and Jesuit Refugee Service. The toolkit link 
prepared by CSAN is particularly useful. 
And a reminder that CAFOD is part of the Distasters Emergency 
Committee so donations can be sent straight to CAFOD’s  Ukraine 
humanitarian Appeal Ukraine crisis: How you can help | CAFOD 

Rosary for Ukraine in St Peter’s - Our Bishop encourages us in 

his pastoral letter to embark on a spiritual campaign of prayer for the 
Ukraine. In St Peters, we are responding to his invitation to pray the 
Rosary for Ukraine. Please join us: Saturdays (after 9am Mass), 
Wednesdays (after 10am Mass), Thursdays (after 10 am Mass) and 
Mondays and Tuesdays at 11.30 (before 12.15 Mass). We are in the Lady 
Chapel most days, and in front of the Blessed Sacrament on Mondays. 

Homes for Ukraine scheme - To find out what is happening in 

and around Alresford and what help is needed there will be a meeting 
upstairs at Arlebury Park at 7.00 p.m. on Monday 11th April 

Divine Mercy Sunday 
There will be a Mass in honour and thanksgiving 
for this special feast on Sunday 24th April at 3pm 
in St Peter’s Church.  The celebration will include 
the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and veneration of 
the image.  Refreshments in the Pastoral Centre 
after.  

Contact Gillian via the Parish Office for further 
details (01962 852804) 

 

Thank you! – Winchester Basics Bank wish to say a 

big thank you for all the kind donations left by 
parishioners following their appeal last week.  The 
donations continue to be a great help in meeting the 
needs of those who do not have enough food in 
Winchester and the surrounding areas.   

Another thank you   from the CWL to all who supported last 

month’s Coffee/Cake/Chat Mornings, and April's Charity Soup & Pud 
Lunch.  Together they have raised £234 for CAFOD's Ukraine Appeal. 
The next CWL Charity Soup & Pud Lunch will be on Friday 6th May -  all 
are welcome! 

The Catholic Women's League (CWL), warmly welcome ladies to their next meeting, being held in the Pastoral Centre at 4pm on 

Thursday 21st April. The topic will be - Family Easter Traditions. 
 

PRAYER CORNER:  Each week, this section will contain an intercession that I hope every parishioner will pray for during the coming 
week. In this way, we will all pray to the Lord for the parish’s mission, because “if the Lord does not build… in vain do the builders 
labour” (Ps 127:1)   Fr. Mark  
This Week’s Intention:  Let us pray that our Holy Week liturgies will be times of prayer and blessing, leading to a deeper 

connection to Christ through his journey. 

 

https://www.catholicwinchester.org.uk/
https://www.catholicwinchester.org.uk/
https://www.catholicwinchester.org.uk/
https://www.catholicwinchester.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/catholicwinchester
https://donate.giveasyoulive.com/campaign/holy-land-collection
https://caritasportsmouth.org.uk/news-events/
https://cafod.org.uk/News/Emergencies-news/Ukraine-crisis
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Seriously, God?  
Making sense of life not making sense. 

Over the last few weeks, as a Parish we have been 
participating in the Seriously, God? Program. Our 
participation whether through daily emails, in small groups or 
at Mass, has enabled all of us to grow spiritually.  We have 
shared our personal stories, discussed our thoughts and 
learnt from each other. Now as we enter Holy Week we can 
bring these challenges, struggles and questions with us to 
walk the final steps to the joy of Easter. 

 

Holy Week Services and Easter Masses 
 

 Thursday 14th April – Maundy Thursday       Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper   7.30pm at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                      Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper    8pm at St Gregory’s Church 
                                                                                              Night Prayer  11.30pm at St Peter’s Church      
                  

           Friday 15th April – Good Friday              Family Way of the Cross   9.45am at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                      Stations of the Cross    10am at St Stephen’s Church 
                                                                                      Ecumenical Walk of Witness   10.50am from St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                      Stations of the Cross     12noon at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                      Solemn Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion   3pm at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                      Solemn Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion   3pm at St Gregory’s Church 

 
   Saturday 16th April – Holy Saturday            Office of Readings   9am at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                     Polish Blessing of Food   5pm at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Vigil    8pm at St Gregory’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Vigil    8.30pm at St Peter’s Church 
 

      Sunday 17th April – Easter Sunday            Easter Sunday Mass   8am at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Sunday Mass   9am at St Thomas More’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Sunday Mass   9.15am at St Stephen’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Sunday Mass   10.30am at St Peter’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Sunday Mass   11am at St Gregory’s Church 
                                                                                     Easter Sunday Mass   5.30pm at St Peter’s Church 
 
Bishop Peter has kindly offered to lead Stations of the Cross at St Thomas More’s Church on Good Friday at 11am.  He will also be available to hear 
Confessions before and after the Stations. 
 

Holy Week services in the Parish  A few reminders: there is no longer any need to book for any service, we ask that everyone wears a mask 

and respects other's space, and we know that some of the services (eg the Good Friday 3pm liturgy and Easter Sunday morning Masses) are likely to 
be very full. And - as ever - all services from St Peter's will be livestreamed. If you have any more questions contact the Parish Office at 
hello@stpeterswinchester.org.uk   

Holy Water at Home  This year we are resuming the practice of giving little bottles of newly blessed Easter Holy Water for everyone 

to take home after the Easter Masses at all four Churches.  Please find more information attached with this newsletter and in leaflets 
available in church. 

Family Way of the Cross - 9.45am Friday 15th April at St Peter’s Church 

Join us for our Family Way of the Cross on Good Friday when the parish will hold a child-friendly dramatised celebration of the 
Passion, including the Veneration of the Cross. 
We will gather outside the Pastoral Centre at 9.30am.  Any children wishing to come and take part should arrive a little earlier 
to organise roles and costumes.  If you have any questions, please contact Dominic Rowland dominicjrrowland@gmail.com 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCbGgrcbDyLY75pmCAopfLIg/live
mailto:dominicjrrowland@gmail.com
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Winchester Catholic History Society - The next talk for the 

Winchester Catholic History Society will be on Wednesday 13 April at  

6.30 pm in the Parish Centre when Professor Andrew Bradstock of the 
University of Winchester will be speaking on ‘Better Together:  The 
Sheppard-Worlock Partnership & Its Impact’.   Professor Bradstock’s 
book, ‘Batting for the Poor’, is the authorised biography of Bishop 
David Sheppard. 

The relationship between David Sheppard, the Anglican Bishop, and 
Derek Worlock the Roman 
Catholic Archbishop is both 
well known and legendary.   
There was a genuine 
friendship and belief that the 
people of Liverpool would be 
more effectively helped by 
them working together to 
assist the poor and 
marginalised of society. 

Andrew Bradstock explores the dynamics of the Bishops’ relationship 
and offers a critical assessment of their legacy to both the Church and 
the City of Liverpool.  

Visitors and new members most welcome.     

Enquiries www.winchestercatholichistorysociety.com 

Email win.cath.history@gmail.com 

Laudato Si Corner 

Live Simply  In November 2013, The Parish of  St Peter and 

Winchester Martyrs were presented with the Live Simply award in 
recognition of their commitment to live more simply and sustainably and 
to stand in solidarity with the world’s poor.  There is a plaque 
commemorating the fact next to the kitchen hatch in the Parish Centre.  
There were actions recommended to encourage parishioners to examine 
their lives and look at ways they might reduce their consumption. 
They are: 
Living simply on Fridays 
Recycling household items 
Setting up car shares 
Supporting the parish ‘Covenant with the Poor’ providing funds for 
charitable projects in the UK and overseas. 
The Live Simply Award was developed in partnership with the Catholic 
aid agency CAFOD to offer support and encouragement to put their faith 
into action. 
All of this is part of the Laudato Si ethos and in future weeks we will try 
to link the aims of Live Simply with the need for families to reduce 
household costs in the light of the climate crisis and the increased cost of 
living. 
Thank you 

Kathy 

Save the Date – First Holy Communion 2023! There will be an information evening on Thursday 12th May for parents/guardians 

of children who are currently in Year 3 who wish to make their First Holy Communion next year.  More details to follow. For further information or 
if you have any queries, please email FHC@stpeterswinchester.org.uk 

Easter Edition of Peterpost – next week will be a 2 week edition of Peterpost so please send in anything that you would like to be 

included to newsletters@stpeterswinchester.org.uk by Wednesday 13th April. 

Easter Monday Walk – Too many Easter eggs? To work off a few of the calories there will be a Churches Together walk on the morning of 

Easter Monday leaving the west door of St John’s Church, Alresford, at 10.00 a.m. All welcome, two footed and four footed. 

‘My Boy’ Hosted by St Bartholomew’s Church, Hyde, on Saturday 9th April at 7.30pm, this one-man play is described as a warmly funny and touching 

take on the life of Jesus, seen through the eyes of Joseph. Written by John Dowie and performed by talented actor and singer John Lofthouse, of HM 
Collective (formerly a churchwarden at St Mary’s Micheldever), it's suitable for all the family, and there will be refreshments available in the interval. 
More reviews can be found here http://www.johndowie.com/jesus---my-boy.html For less mobile visitors there is level access to the church from Hyde 
Church Path and a wheelchair-accessible toilet. Tickets should be booked via www.ticketsource.co.uk/hm-collective 

Portsmouth Catholic Medical Association  “Spirituality for health care workers. How do my religious beliefs influence 

my everyday work?”  A talk and discussion with Father James McTavish, FMVD (Verbum Dei Missionary priest and former surgeon)  

7.30pm, Monday 11th April 2022 in St John’s Cathedral Hall, St John’s Cathedral, Portsmouth.  ALL WELCOME 

Useful Contacts 
Clergy:  Fr Mark Hogan (Parish Priest) (mhogan@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk) ;  
Fr Anthony Chiatu Njingo (Assistant Priest (cnjingo@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk) ;  
Deacon Gerard Dailly (gdailly@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk)  and Deacon Martin McElroy (mmcelroy@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk)  
Director of Evangelisation and Leadership: Allegra Mutanda (allegra@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
Finance and Property Manager: Annette Parr (annette@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
Facilities and Resources Manager: Sean Reidy (sean@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
Parish Administration Manager: Michaela Waterfield (michaela@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
Sacristan: Laurie Howe          Caretaker:  Richard Phiri 
Pastoral team – Baptism and First Holy Communion: Rosanne Walker (baptism@stpeterswinchester.org.uk), (FHC@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)   
Pastoral team – Youth Ministry: Jo Donaldson (youthstuff@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
Outreach Ministry Lead: Mike Elks (mike@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)   
Volunteer Director of Operations: Dcn Gerard Dailly (gdailly@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk)  
Volunteer Director of Communications: Moira Redmond (moirar@stpeterswinchester.org.uk)  
To get in touch with them, and for other general matters, please contact the Parish Office:   01962 852804 office@stpeterswinchester.org.uk . 
PeterCares: petercares@stpeterswinchester.org.uk Prayerline: prayers@stpeterswinchester.org.uk 
Newsletter (deadline for items Wednesday evening):  newsletters@stpeterswinchester.org.uk  Newsletter list: hello@stpeterswinchester.org.uk 
St. Peter’s School Office: 01962 852820 admin@st-peters.hants.sch.uk  
St. Thomas More’s Stockbridge: please email stm@stpeterswinchester.org.uk 

 

 
 

Supporting Winchester Beacon - Winchester Fashion Week continues with activities across the city, and people 

are being asked to support those experiencing homelessness through one of the local initiatives.  
Donations of brand new underwear for both men and women as part of their ‘Drop Your Drawers’ campaign, can be dropped 
off at various collection points in Winchester: Earthian Zero Waste Shop on Parchment Street, Marks and Spencer on the High 
Street, Primark in The Brooks Shopping Centre, or at charity Winchester Beacon on Jewry Street. 
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Mass Timetable 9th -  16th  April 2022    

Date   Mass Times & Intentions    Livestream/Public  

SATURDAY – April 9th    
 
PALM SUNDAY (Vigil) 

9.00AM Mass  Deceased members of the Fumani 
family 

Public 

5.30PM Mass Mary Joseph RIP Livestream, public 

SUNDAY – April 10th   

PALM SUNDAY 

 

 

 

8.00 AM Mass Ursula Hill RIP Livestream, public  

9.00 AM  Mass at St Thomas 

More’s  

 Public*  

9.15 AM  Mass at St Stephen’s  People of the Parish Public 

10.30AM    Mass   Maria Luiza Alves RIP & Domiciano 

Alves de Almeida RIP 

Livestream, public 

11.00 AM  Mass at St Gregory’s  People of Ukraine Public 

5.30PM   Mass   Private Intention Livestream, public   

MONDAY OF HOLY WEEK– April 11th  

  

12.15PM Mass Rachael Ward RIP Livestream & public   

TUESDAY OF HOLY WEEK – April 12th  

HOLY WEEK    

 

 

8.00AM Mass and Morning 
Prayer 

For all being received into our 
Church family of St. Peter & the 
Winchester Martyrs this Easter 

Livestream & public 

10.00AM Mass at St Gregory’s  Livestream & public 

WEDNESDAY OF HOLY WEEK – April 13th    10.00AM Mass  Soul of Esther Campbell Livestream & public 

THURSDAY – April 14th   

MAUNDY THURSDAY    

 

7.30PM Evening Mass of the 
Lord’s Supper 

 Livestream & public 

8.00PM Evening Mass of the 
Lord’s Supper at St 
Gregory’s 

 Public 

FRIDAY – April 15th  

GOOD FRIDAY         

 

3.00PM Solemn Liturgy of The 
Lord’s Passion at St 
Gregory’s 

 Public 

3.00PM Solemn Liturgy of The 
Lord’s Passion 

Soul of Gladys Mary Taylor Livestream & public 

SATURDAY – April 16th   
HOLY SATURDAY  
 

8.00PM Easter Vigil Mass at St 

Gregory’s 

Souls of Geroge & Ellen Bloomfield Public 

8.30 PM Easter Vigil Mass  Livestream, public   
 

Parish Safeguarding Minister - Any safeguarding concerns or requests for advice can be discussed with Michaela Waterfield in the Parish 

Office or routed through to the central diocesan safeguarding team via this email address safeguarding@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or telephone 
number: 02394 216486.  If there is a concern that someone is at immediate risk of harm, people should be advised to contact 999 for the 
emergency services. In the meantime, please use the safeguarding@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk address for any queries or contact Ruth Attfield, our 
diocesan safeguarding coordinator on 02394 216486. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Job Vacancy in the Diocese 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 
Hours: 35 Hours per week Full time. It is expected that the post holder will work flexibly to meet the demands of the role. 
Salary: Negotiable (depending on relevant experience) 
Accountable to: Chief Operating Officer and Trustees 
Reports to: Chief Operating Officer 
Work Base: St Edmunds House, Bishop Crispian Way, Portsmouth 
Outline of Role:  An exciting opportunity has arisen for an outstanding, experienced finance professional who is values-driven and an inspirational 
leader to contribute at a senior level to the mission of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth. 
We are looking for someone who can bring intellect and emotional intelligence to leading in a complex environment. You will have a successful 
track record in financial leadership at a senior board level including driving sustainable change. You will be an exceptional communicator who can 
quickly develop strong relationships internally and externally with a wide range of external stakeholders. Fundamentally, too, you will be passionate 
about realising the Diocesan vision of Bringing people closer to Jesus Christ through his Church. 
CCAB qualified, you will have considerable experience of operating at board level in a complex organisation with a significant interest in property, 
ideally also with experience of working in the charitable sector. Your ability to actively contribute to the development of a small leadership team will 
be critical, as will your own leadership and team-building skills. You must be able to balance the provision of strategic financial advice to the trust 
board with a willingness to be hands on and directly lead on operational matters and you will be expected to role model the Diocesan Trust values 
and behaviors. 

Please use the link below for Job Description and details of how to apply: Director of Finance | Diocese of Portsmouth | | CharityJob.co.uk 

For further information please contact Heather Hauschild Chief Operating Officer Diocese of Portsmouth Tel : 02394 216506 

Closing date: Friday 15th April 2022 at 5 pm 

 

mailto:safeguarding@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
mailto:safeguarding@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
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Dear Parents 
 Music - "The school is alive with the sound of music!" 
 
 

Music has been filling the classrooms and corridors this week as we come towards the end of term. 
Children have been working hard in music lessons towards their end of unit performances. This half term, Year 2 and 3 have been learning to play 
tuned percussion and to read music notation. They will be putting on a little performance to the Year 1s and their teachers to share what they have 
learned. 
Year 4 are buzzing about brass! They have spent this term's Listen2me sessions learning to play trumpets, trombones and tenor horns. On Friday 
they put on a fantastic performance to parents to share what they have achieved.  Some children have enjoyed learning brass instruments so much 
they have elected to take part in a taster scheme of small group brass lessons in the summer term. 
Year 5 and 6 have been working on their keyboard skills. Year 5 have enjoyed exploring a piece called 'The Hall of the Mountain King' by Grieg. They 
all did a fantastic job in their end of unit assessment, where they showed off their keyboard technique and storytelling through their individual 
performances of the piece. Year 6 have been learning about Big Band Jazz. They have had a go at improvising and have all learnt and performed a 
jazzy number called 'Glen Miller Medley'. 
Children are starting to think about if they would like to have instrumental lessons in KS2 next year. We have been lucky enough to have some of 
our fantastic team of instrumental teachers come in and demonstrate their instruments to us, and children have enjoyed hearing both the adults 
and their peers perform on all instruments giving us a taste of all the instruments that we can choose from. 
The School Band have been rehearsing hard for what is set to be a fantastic Spring Concert in St Stephen's Church. They will be performing a range 
of pieces from 'Arriba' to 'James Bond' to 'Hand Clap'. Some of our instrumentalists will also be showing off their skills and performing solos. It is set 
to be a fabulous evening of music making. 
Finally, we are looking ahead to next term and making plans for our much-anticipated school Production! Due to our growing numbers, this year it 
will be a KS2 production. We have chosen an action packed, characterful and popular show. Watch this space for more details...! 

        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have pre-school children and like the sound of St Peter’s School then why not contact us to find out about the application process? Telephone 
01962 852820 or email admin@st-peters.hants.sch.uk. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Louise Buxton (Miss)  
 
Headteacher 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Job Vacancies at St Peter’s School 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Key Stage One Phase Leader  
 
Contract/Hours: Permanent  
Salary range:  TLR 2a  
Start date: 1st September 2022  
Closing date: Monday 25th April 2022  
Interview date: 3rd May 2022  
  
This is an exciting opportunity for someone who is ready to take the first step into senior leadership within a large primary school. We are seeking to 
appoint a Key Stage One Phase Leader who will be an active member of our SLT.  In this role, the successful candidate will support the development 
of the school by leading school improvement for their phase and subject.  They will provide day-to-day leadership and management of staff within 
KS1.  The post holder will work with SLT and governors to ensure there are high standards of teaching, learning, spiritual and social/emotional 
development so that pupil achievement within the phase is high. They will develop strong working relationships with parents and governors.  The 
successful candidate will be part of our supportive and dedicated team. 
 
We also currently have vacancies for a Higher Level Teaching Assistant (EYFS), a Teaching Assistant (EYFS), a Teaching Assistant (KS1) and a 
Caretaker. If you are interested in applying for any of these posts then please see our website for further details and an application form: 
https://www.stpetershants.co.uk/vacancies/ 
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